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Then will he say to thee, 'Then thou art an ape-leader of the tribe of the mountebanks?' And do thou reply, 'I may in nowise deny my origin, for the
sake of thy daughter and in her honour.' The Cadi will say, 'It may not be that thou shalt be given the daughter of a sheikh who sitteth upon the
carpet of the Law and whose descent is traceable by genealogy to the loins of the Apostle of God, (267) nor is it seemly that his daughter be in the
power of a man who is an ape-dancer, a minstrel.' And do thou rejoin, 'Nay, O Effendi, she is my lawful wife and every hair of her is worth a
thousand lives, and I will not let her go, though I be given the kingship of the world.' Then be thou persuaded to speak the word of divorce and so
shall the marriage be dissolved and ye be delivered from each other.".A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on her, iii. 191..Now it was the
enemy's wont, at every year's end, to bring forth their prisoners and cast them down from the top of the citadel to the bottom. So they brought them
forth, at the end of the year, and cast them down, and Melik Shah with them. However, he fell upon the [other] men and the earth touched him not,
for his term was [God-]guarded. Now those that were cast down there were slain and their bodies ceased not to lie there till the wild beasts ate them
and the winds dispersed them. Melik Shah abode cast down in his place, aswoon, all that day and night, and when he recovered and found himself
whole, he thanked God the Most High for his safety [and rising, fared on at a venture]. He gave not over walking, unknowing whither he went and
feeding upon the leaves of the trees; and by day he hid himself whereas he might and fared on all his night at hazard; and thus he did some days, till
he came to an inhabited land and seeing folk there, accosted them and acquainted them with his case, giving them to know that he had been
imprisoned in the fortress and that they had cast him down, but God the Most High had delivered him and brought him off alive..142. El Asmai and
the three Girls of Bassora dclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? But now unto me of my loves accomplished are joyance and cheer And those whom I cherish my soul
with the wine of contentment regale..? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings dccccix.? ? ? ? ? Lovely with longing for its love's embrace, The fear of his
estrangement makes it lean..The king gave him money and men and troops galore and Bekhtzeman said in himself, 'Now am I fortified with this
army and needs must I conquer my enemy therewith and overcome him;' but he said not, 'With the aid of God the Most High.' So his enemy met
him and overcame him again and he was defeated and put to the rout and fled at a venture. His troops were dispersed from him and his money lost
and the enemy followed after him. So he sought the sea and passing over to the other side, saw a great city and therein a mighty citadel. He asked
the name of the city and to whom it belonged and they said to him, 'It belongeth to Khedidan the king.' So he fared on till he came to the king's
palace aud concealing his condition, passed himself off for a horseman (120) and sought service with King Khedidan, who attached him to his
household and entreated him with honour; but his heart still clave to his country and his home..'Twere fitter and better my loves that I leave, For, if
the eye see not, the heart will not grieve..Term, Of the Appointed, i. 147..Wife, Firouz aad his, i. 209..They abode thus awhile and presently she
said, "Up to now we have not become drunken; let me pour out." So she took the cup and gave him to drink and plied him with liquor, till he
became drunken, when she took him and carried him into a closet. Then she came out, with his head in her hand, what while I stood silent, fixing
not mine eyes on hers neither questioning her of this; and she said to me, "What is this?" "I know not," answered I; and she said, "Take it and cast it
into the river." I obeyed her commandment and she arose and stripping herself of her clothes, took a knife and cut the dead man's body in pieces,
which she laid in three baskets, and said to me, "Throw them into the river.".All this while, Selim lay in shackles and strait prison, and melancholy
possessed him by reason of that whereinto he had fallen of that tribulation. Then, when troubles waxed on him and affliction was prolonged, he fell
sick of a sore sickness. When the cook saw his plight (and indeed he was like to perish for much suffering), he loosed him from the shackles and
bringing him forth of the prison, committed him to an old woman, who had a nose the bigness of a jug, and bade her tend him and medicine him
and serve him and entreat him kindly, so haply he might be made whole of that his sickness. So the old woman took him and carrying him to her
lodging, fell to tending him and giving him to eat and drink; and when he was quit of that torment, he recovered from his malady..28. Ibrahim ben
el Mehdi and the Barber-surgeon cclxxiii.An if ye'd of evil be quit, look that no evil ye do, ii. 192..Then he commanded one of the slave-girls to
take the lute and strike it at Aboulhusn's head, whilst the rest smote upon their instruments. [So they played and sang,] till Aboulhusn awoke at the
last of the night and heard the noise of lutes and tabrets and the sound of the pipes and the singing of the slave-girls, whereupon he opened his eyes
and finding himself in the palace, with the slave-girls and eunuchs about him, exclaimed, 'There is no power and no virtue but in God the Most
High, the Supreme! Verily, I am fearful of the hospital and of that which I suffered therein aforetime, and I doubt not but the Devil is come to me
again, as before. O my God, put thou Satan to shame!" Then he shut his eyes and laid his head in his sleeve and fell to laughing softly and raising
his head [bytimes], but [still] found the apartment lighted and the girls singing..145. The Bedouin and his Wife dcxci.? ? ? ? ? In wine, as the
glittering sunbeams bright, my heart's contentment is, That banishes hence, with various joys, all kinds of care and dole..97. Dibil el Khuzai with
the Lady and Muslin ben el Welid ccccvii.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Chief of the New Cairo Police dciv.13. Seif el Mulouk and Bediya el Jemal
ccxci.? ? ? ? ? s. The House with the Belvedere dccccxcv.? ? ? ? ? How many a lover, who aspires to union with his love, For all his hopes seem
near, is baulked of that whereon he's bent!.? ? ? ? ? "Take comfort, for the loved are come again,".When Er Razi heard this, he said, 'Yonder wittol
lusteth after my wife; but I will do him a mischief.' Then he rushed in upon them, and when El Merouzi saw him, he marvelled at him and said to
him, 'How didst thou make thine escape?' So he told him the trick he had played and they abode talking of that which they had collected from the
folk [by way of alms], and indeed they had gotten great store of money. Then said El Merouzi, 'Verily, mine absence hath been prolonged and fain
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would I return to my own country.' Quoth Er Rasi,' As thou wilt;' and the other said, 'Let us divide the money we have gotten and do thou go with
me to my country, so I may show thee my tricks and my fashions.' 'Come to-morrow,' replied Er Razi, 'and we will divide the money.'.I saw thee, O
thou best of all the human race, display, i. 46..Sharpers, The Money-Changer and the Ass, The, ii. 41..There was once in the city of Hemadan (191)
a young man of comely aspect and excellently skilled in singing to the lute, and he was well seen of the people of the city. He went forth one day of
his city, with intent to travel, and gave not over journeying till his travel brought him to a goodly city. Now he had with him a lute and what
pertained thereto, (192) so he entered and went round about the city till he fell in with a druggist, who, when he espied him, called to him. So he
went up to him and he bade him sit down. Accordingly, he sat down by him and the druggist questioned him of his case. The singer told him what
was in his mind and the other took him up into his shop and brought him food and fed him. Then said he to him, 'Arise and take up thy lute and beg
about the streets, and whenas thou smellest the odour of wine, break in upon the drinkers and say to them, "I am a singer." They will laugh and say,
"Come, [sing] to us." And when thou singest, the folk will know thee and bespeak one another of thee; so shall thou become known in the city and
thine affairs will prosper.'.Certain husbandmen once made complaint to David (on whom be peace!) against certain owners of sheep, whose flocks
had fallen upon their crops by night and devoured them, and he bade value the crops [and that the shepherds should make good the amount]. But
Solomon (on whom be peace!) rose and said, "Nay, but let the sheep be delivered to the husbandmen, so they may take their milk and wool, till
they have repaid themselves the value of their crops; then let the sheep return to their owners." So David withdrew his own ordinance and caused
execute that of Solomon; yet was David no oppressor; but Solomon's judgment was more pertinent and he showed himself therein better versed in
jurisprudence.' (245).?STORY OF THE FULLER AND HIS WIFE..Then he could brook this no longer; so he went forth from the dominions of
the Commander of the Faithful, under pretence of visiting certain of his kinsmen, and took with him servant nor companion, neither acquainted any
with his intent, but betook himself to the road and fared on into the desert and the sandwastes, knowing not whither he went. After awhile, he fell in
with travellers intending for the land of Hind [and journeyed with them]. When he came thither, he lighted down [in a city of the cities of the land
and took up his abode] in one of the lodging-places; and there he abode a while of days, tasting not food neither solacing himself with the delight of
sleep; nor was this for lack of dirhems or dinars, but for that his mind was occupied with musing upon [the reverses of] destiny and bemoaning
himself for that the revolving sphere had turned against him and the days had decreed unto him the disfavour of our lord the Imam. (160).? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother xxxii.Therewithal Sindbad the Sailor bestowed largesse upon him and made him his
boon-companion, and he abode, leaving him not night or day, to the last of their lives. Praise be to God the Glorious, the Omnipotent, the Strong,
the Exalted of estate, Creator of heaven and earth and land and sea, to whom belongeth glorification! Amen. Amen. Praise be to God, the Lord of
the Worlds! Amen..?Story of Ilan Shah and Abou Teman..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ba. Story of the Envier and the Envied (225) xiii.One day, Ishac let
bring all who were with him of slave-girls from the house of instruction and carried them up to Er Reshid's palace, leaving none in his house save
Tuhfeh and a cookmaid; for that he bethought him not of Tuhfeh, nor did she occur to his mind, and none of the damsels remembered him of her.
When she saw that the house was empty of the slave-girls, she took the lute (now she was unique in her time in smiting upon the lute, nor had she
her like in the world, no, not Ishac himself, nor any other) and sang thereto the following verses:.Meanwhile, the eunuch betook himself, he and the
horsemen, to her father and said to him, "O my lord, the king is beholden to thee for many years' service and thou hast not failed him a day of the
days; and now, behold, he hath taken thy daughter against thy wish and without thy permission." And he related to him what had passed and how
the king had taken her by force. When Isfehend heard the eunuch's story, he was exceeding wroth and assembling many troops, said to them,
"Whenas the king was occupied with his women [and concerned not himself with the affairs of his kingdom], we took no reck of him; but now he
putteth out his hand to our harem; wherefore methinketh we should do well to look us out a place, wherein we may have sanctuary.".Weaver who
became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The ii. 21..? ? ? ? ? To whom shall I complain of what is in my soul, Now thou art gone and I my
pillow must forswear?.The company marvelled at this story and the tenth officer came forward and said, 'As for me, there befell me that which was
yet more extraordinary than all this.' Quoth El Melik ez Zahir, 'What was that?' And he said,.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of Taj el Mulouk and the Princess
Dunya cvii.? ? ? ? ? My secret is disclosed, the which I strove to hide; Of thee and of thy love enough have I abyed..So the thief entered, he and the
husband; and when they were both in the chamber, she locked on them the door, which was a stout one, and said to the thief, 'Out on thee, O fool!
Thou hast fallen [into the trap] and now I have but to cry out and the officers of the police will come and take thee and thou wilt lose thy life, O
Satan!' Quoth he, 'Let me go forth;' and she said, 'Thou art a man and I am a woman; and in thy hand is a knife and I am afraid of thee.' Quoth he,
'Take the knife from me.' So she took the knife from him and said to her husband, 'Art thou a woman and he a man? Mar his nape with beating,
even as he did with thee; and if he put out his hand to thee, I will cry out and the police will come and take him and cut him in sunder.' So the
husband said to him, 'O thousand-horned, (248) O dog, O traitor, I owe thee a deposit, (249) for which thou dunnest me.' And he fell to beating him
grievously with a stick of live-oak, whilst he called out to the woman for help and besought her of deliverance; but she said, 'Abide in thy place till
the morning, and thou shalt see wonders.' And her husband beat him within the chamber, till he [well- nigh] made an end of him and he swooned
away..Then she took leave of the princess and veiling her face, disguised herself; (30) after which she mounted the mule and sallying forth, went
round about seeking her lord in the thoroughfares of Baghdad three days' space, but lit on no tidings of him; and on the fourth day, she rode forth
without the city. Now it was the noontide hour and great was the heat, and she was aweary and thirst waxed upon her. Presently, she came to the
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mosque, wherein the young Damascene had taken shelter, and lighting down at the door, said to the old man, [the Muezzin], "O elder, hast thou a
draught of cold water? Indeed, I am overcome with heat and thirst." Quoth he, "[Come up] with me into my house." So he carried her up into his
lodging and spreading her [a carpet and cushions], seated her [thereon]; after which he brought her cold water and she drank and said to the eunuch,
"Go thy ways with the mule and on the morrow come back to me here." [So he went away] and she slept and rested herself..Son, Story of King
Ibrahim and his, i. 138..81. The Foolish Schoolmaster dclxvi.? ? ? ? ? No exhorter am I to abstain from the fair, Nor to love Mecca's vale for my
profit I care;.? ? ? ? ? His sides the tamarisk's slenderness deride, so lithe they are, Whence for conceit in his own charms still drunken doth he
fare..When it was eventide, the chamberlain let bring two horses and great store of water and victual and a saddle-camel and a man to show them
the way. These he hid without the town, whilst he and the young man took with them a long rope, made fast to a staple, and repaired to the palace.
When they came thither, they looked and beheld the damsel standing on the roof. So they threw her the rope and the staple; whereupon she [made
the latter fast to the parapet and] wrapping her sleeves about her hands, slid down [the rope] and landed with them. They carried her without the
town, where they mounted, she and her lord, and fared on, whilst the guide forewent them, directing them in the way, and they gave not over going
night and day till they entered his father's house. The young man saluted his father, who rejoiced in him, and he related to him all that had befallen
him, whereupon he rejoiced in his safety..154. King Mohammed ben Sebaik and the Merchant Hassan dcclvi.For the uses of food I was fashioned
and made, ii. 223..Mariyeh folded the letter and gave it to Shefikeh, bidding her carry it to El Abbas. So she took it and going with it to his door,
would have entered; but the chamberlains and serving-men forbade her, till they had gotten her leave from the prince. When she went in to him, she
found him sitting in the midst of the five damsels aforesaid, whom his father had brought him. So she gave him the letter and he took it and read it.
Then he bade one of the damsels, whose name was Khefifeh and who came from the land of China, tune her lute and sing upon the subject of
separation. So she came forward and tuning the lute, played thereon in four-and-twenty modes; after which she returned to the first mode and sang
the following verses:.My heart will never credit that I am far from thee, ii. 275..THE SEVENTH VOYAGE OF SINDBAD THE SAILOR..? ? ? ? ?
a. Story of the Chief of the New Cairo Police cccxliii.When Merjaneh had made an end of her song, the prince said to her, "Well done, O damsel!
Indeed, thou sayest a thing that had occurred to my mind and my tongue was like to speak it." Then he signed to the fourth damsel, who was a
Cairene, by name Sitt el Husn, and bade her tune her lute and sing to him upon the [same] subject. So she tuned her lute and sang the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? His love on him took pity and wept for his dismay: Of those that him did visit she was, as sick he lay..? ? ? ? ? t. The Sandalwood
Merchant and the Sharpers dccccxcviii.? ? ? ? ? Who art thou, wretch, that thou shouldst hope to win me? With thy rhymes What wouldst of me?
Thy reason, sure, with passion is forspent..? ? ? ? ? r. The Man who saw the Night of Power dxcvi.15. Ghanim ben Eyoub the Slave of Love
cccxxxii.He returned them the most gracious of answers and bade carry the Magian forth of the town and set him on a high scaffold that had been
builded for him there; and he said to the folk, 'Behold, I will torture him with all kinds of fashions of torment.' Then he fell to telling them that
which he had wrought of knavery with the daughter of his father's brother and what he had caused betide her of severance between her and her
husband and how he had required her of herself, but she had sought refuge against him with God (to whom belong might and majesty) and chose
rather humiliation than yield to his wishes, notwithstanding stress of torment; neither recked she aught of that which he lavished to her of wealth
and raiment and jewels..'Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, ii. 85..116. The Two Kings and the Vizier's Daughters M.In this island is a
river of very sweet water, issuing from the shore of the sea and entering in at a wide cavern in the skirt of an inaccessible mountain, and the stones
of the island are all limpid sparkling crystal and jacinths of price. Therein also is a spring of liquid, welling up like [molten] pitch, and when it
cometh to the shore of the island, the fish swallow it, then return and cast it up, and it becometh changed from its condition and that which it was
aforetime; and it is crude ambergris. Moreover, the trees of the island are all of the most precious aloes-wood, both Chinese and Comorin; but there
is no way of issue from the place, for it is as an abyss midmost the sea; the steepness of its shore forbiddeth the drawing up of ships, and if any
approach the mountain, they fall into the eddy aforesaid; nor is there any resource (205) in that island..All those who were present marvelled at this
story with the utmost marvel, and the twelfth officer came forward and said, 'I will tell you a pleasant trait that I had from a certain man,
concerning an adventure that befell him with one of the thieves. (Quoth he).Prisoner and how God gave him Relief, Story of the, i. 174..So he said
to her, 'Do thou excuse me, for my servant hath locked the door, and who shall open to us?' Quoth she, 'O my lord, the padlock is worth [but] half a
score dirhems.' So saying, she tucked up [her sleeves] from fore-arms as they were crystal and taking a stone, smote upon the padlock and broke it.
Then she opened the door and said to him, 'Enter, O my lord.' So he entered, committing his affair to God, (to whom belong might and majesty,)
and she entered after him and locked the door from within. They found themselves in a pleasant house, comprising all (262) weal and gladness; and
the young man went on, till he came to the sitting-chamber, and behold, it was furnished with the finest of furniture [and arrayed on the goodliest
wise for the reception of guests,] as hath before been set out, [for that it was the house of the man aforesaid]..Then he dealt the boy a cuff and he let
go his ear, whereupon Aboulhusn put off his clothes and abode naked, with his yard and his arse exposed, and danced among the slave-girls. They
bound his hands and he wantoned among them, what while they [well-nigh] died of laughing at him and the Khalif swooned away for excess of
laughter. Then he came to himself and going forth to Aboulhusn, said to him, "Out on thee, O Aboulhusn! Thou slayest me with laughter." So he
turned to him and knowing him, said to him, "By Allah, it is thou slayest me and slayest my mother and slewest the sheikhs and the Imam of the
Mosque!".? ? ? ? ? From mine own land, to visit thee, I came at love's command, For all the distance did forbid,'twixt me and thee that
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spread..Selma, Selim and, ii. 81..160. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dcccxcvi.Then she cast the lute from her hand and swooned
away; so she was carried to her chamber and indeed passion waxed upon her. After a long while, the Commander of the Faithful sent for her a third
time and bade her sing. So she took the lute and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The earth is my birth-place, indeed; but my place Of abidance
is still in the cheeks of the fair..?Story of the Prisoner and How God Gave Him Relief..The Twenty-Fourth Night of the Month..2. The Fisherman
and the Genie iii.So he abode in this employ, till he had sowed and reaped and threshed and winnowed, and all was sheer in his hand and the owner
appointed neither inspector nor overseer, but relied altogether upon him. Then he bethought himself and said, '_I_* misdoubt me the owner of this
grain will not give me my due; so I were better take of it, after the measure of my hire; and if he give me my due, I will restore him that which I
have taken.' So he took of the grain, after the measure of that which fell to him, and hid it in a privy place. Then he carried the rest to the old man
and meted it out to him, and he said to him, 'Come, take [of the grain, after the measure of] thy hire, for which I agreed with thee, and sell it and
buy with the price clothes and what not else; and though thou abide with me half a score years, yet shall thou still have this wage and I will acquit it
to thee thus.' Quoth the merchant in himself, 'Indeed, I have done a foul thing in that I look it without his leave.'.When Selim found himself in that
sorry plight and considered that wherewith he was afflicted of tribulation and the contrariness of his fortune, in that he had been a king and was
now returned to shackles and prison and hunger, he wept and groaned and lamented and recited the following verses:.When she came in sight of the
folk, they kissed the earth before her and she said to them, 'Tell me what hath betided Queen Tuhfeh from yonder dog Meimoun and why did ye not
send to me and tell me?' Quoth they, 'And who was this dog that we should send to thee, on his account? Indeed, he was the least and meanest [of
the Jinn].' Then they told her what Kemeriyeh and her sisters had done and how they had practised upon Meimoun and delivered Tuhfeh from his
hand, fearing lest he should slay her, whenas he found himself discomfited; and she said, 'By Allah, the accursed one was wont to prolong his
looking upon her!' And Tuhfeh fell to kissing Queen Es Shuhba's hand, whilst the latter strained her to her bosom and kissed her, saying, 'Trouble
is past; so rejoice in assurance of relief.'.? ? ? ? ? m. The Goldsmith and the Cashmere Singing-Girl dccccxc.So Iblis the Accursed drank and said,
'Well done, O desire of hearts! but thou owest me yet another song.' Then he filled the cup and signed to her to sing. Quoth she, 'Hearkening and
obedience,' and sang the following verses:.On this wise he continued to do for the space of a whole year, till, one day, as he sat on the bridge,
according to his custom, expecting who should come to him, so he might take him and pass the night with him, behold, [up came] the Khalif and
Mesrour, the swordsman of his vengeance, disguised [in merchants' habits] as of their wont. So he looked at them and rising up, for that he knew
them not, said to them, "What say ye? Will you go with me to my dwelling-place, so ye may eat what is ready and drink what is at hand, to wit,
bread baked in the platter (8) and meat cooked and wine clarified?" The Khalif refused this, but he conjured him and said to him, "God on thee, O
my lord, go with me, for thou art my guest this night, and disappoint not my expectation concerning thee!" And he ceased not to press him till he
consented to him; whereat Aboulhusn rejoiced and going on before him, gave not over talking with him till they came to his [house and he carried
the Khalif into the] saloon. Er Reshid entered and made his servant abide at the door; and as soon as he was seated, Aboulhusn brought him
somewhat to eat; so he ate, and Aboulhusn ate with him, so eating might be pleasant to him. Then he removed the tray and they washed their hands
and the Khalif sat down again; whereupon Aboulhusn set on the drinking vessels and seating himself by his side, fell to filling and giving him to
drink and entertaining him with discourse..So the girl's owner betook himself to the bazaar, where he found the youth seated at the upper end of the
merchants' place of session, selling and buying and taking and giving, as he were the moon on the night of its full, and saluted him. The young man
returned his salutation and he said to him, "O my lord, be not thou vexed at the girl's speech the other day, for her price shall be less than that
[which thou badest], to the intent that I may propitiate thy favour. If thou desire her for nought, I will send her to thee, or if thou wouldst have me
abate thee of her price, I will well, for I desire nought but what shall content thee; for that thou art a stranger in our land and it behoveth us to
entreat thee hospitably and have consideration for thee." "By Allah," answered the youth, "I will not take her from thee but at an advance on that
which I bade thee for her aforetime; so wilt thou now sell her to me for seventeen hundred dinars?" And the other answered," O my lord, I sell her
to thee, may God bless thee in her.".On the third day I said to myself, "Thou art mad or witless!" For I was going about in quest of a woman who
knew me and I knew her not, seeing that indeed she was veiled, [whenas I saw her]. Then I went round about the third day till the hour of afternoon
prayer, and sore was my concern and my chagrin, for I knew that there abode to me of my life but [till] the morrow, when the chief of the police
would seek me. When it was the time of sundown, I passed through one of the streets, and beheld a woman at a window. Her door was ajar and she
was clapping her hands and casting furtive glances at me, as who should say, "Come up by the door." So I went up, without suspicion, and when I
entered, she rose and clasped me to her breast 1 marvelled at her affair and she said to me, "I am she whom thou depositedst with Amin el Hukm."
Quoth I to her, "O my sister, I have been going round and round in quest of thee, for indeed thou hast done a deed that will be chronicled in history
and hast cast me into slaughter (100) on thine account." "Sayst thou this to me," asked she, "and thou captain of men?" And I answered, "How
should I not be troubled, seeing that I am in concern [for an affair] that I turn over and over [in my mind], more by token that I abide my day long
going about [searching for thee] and in the night I watch its stars [for wakefulness]?" Quoth she, "Nought shall betide but good, and thou shalt get
the better of him.".7. Ali ben Bekkar and Shemsennehar clxix.41. Jaafer ben Yehya (229) and the Man who forged a Letter in his Name
dlxvi.Presently, he caught sight of an earthen pan turned over upon its mouth; so he raised it from the ground and found under it a horse's tail,
freshly cut off, and the blood oozing from it; whereby he knew that the cook adulterated his meat with horses' flesh. When he discovered this
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default, he rejoiced therein and washing his hands, bowed his head and went out; and when the cook saw that he went and gave him nought, he
cried out, saying, 'Stay, O sneak, O slink-thief!' So the lackpenny stopped and said to him, 'Dost thou cry out upon me and becall [me] with these
words, O cuckold?' Whereat the cook was angry and coming down from the shop, said, 'What meanest thou by thy speech, O thou that devourest
meat and kouskoussou and bread and seasoning and goest forth with "Peace (13)[be on thee!]," as it were the thing had not been, and payest down
nought for it?' Quoth the lackpenny, 'Thou liest, O son of a cuckold!' Wherewith the cook cried out and laying hold of the lackpenny's collar, said,
'O Muslims, this fellow is my first customer (14) this day and he hath eaten my food and given me nought.'.? ? ? ? ? In every rejoicing a boon (232)
midst the singers and minstrels am I;.The king read the letter and said to Abou Temam, "We will do what behoveth in the matter; but, O Abou
Temam, needs must thou see my daughter and she thee, and needs must thou hear her speech and she thine.' So saying, he sent him to the lodging
of the princess, who had had notice of this; so that they had adorned her sitting-chamber with the costliest that might be of utensils of gold and
silver and the like, and she seated herself on a throne of gold, clad in the most sumptuous of royal robes and ornaments. When Abou Temam
entered, he bethought himself and said, 'The wise say, he who restraineth his sight shall suffer no evil and he who guardeth his tongue shall hear
nought of foul, and he who keepeth watch over his hand, it shall be prolonged and not curtailed.' (121) So he entered and seating himself on the
ground, [cast down his eyes and] covered his hands and feet with his dress. (122) Quoth the king's daughter to him, 'Lift thy head, O Abou Temam,
and look on me and speak with me.' But he spoke not neither raised his head, and she continued, 'They sent thee but that thou mightest look on me
and speak with me, and behold, thou speakest not at all. Take of these pearls that be around thee and of these jewels and gold and silver. But he put
not forth his hand unto aught, and when she saw that he paid no heed to anything, she was angry and said, 'They have sent me a messenger, blind,
dumb and deaf.'.Wife, The King and his Chamberlain's, ii. 53..When the evening evened, the king sat in his sitting- chamber and sending for his
vizier, bade him relate the story of the wealthy man who lost his wealth and his wit. So he said, "Know, O king, that.So the old man put his head
forth of the window and called the youth, who came to him from the mosque and sought leave [to enter]. The Muezzin bade him enter, and when he
came in to the damsel, he knew her and she knew him; whereupon he turned back in bewilderment and would have fled; but she sprang up to him
and seized him, and they embraced and wept together, till they fell down on the ground in a swoon. When the old man saw them in this plight, he
feared for himself and fled forth, seeing not the way for drunkenness. His neighbour the Jew met him and said to him, "How comes it that I see thee
confounded?" "How should I not be confounded," answered the old man, "seeing that the damsel who is with me is fallen in love with the servant
of the mosque and they have embraced and fallen down in a swoon? Indeed, I fear lest the Khalif come to know of this and be wroth with me; so
tell me thou what is to be done in this wherewith I am afflicted of the affair of this damsel." Quoth the Jew, "For the nonce, take this casting-bottle
of rose-water and go forth-right and sprinkle them therewith. If they be aswoon for this their foregathering and embracement, they will come to
themselves, and if otherwise, do thou flee.".? ? ? ? ? j. The Tenth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.Thereupon they all dismounted and putting off that
which was upon them of harness of war, came before El Abbas and tendered him allegiance and sued for his protection. So he held his hand from
them and bade them gather together the spoils. Then he took the riches and the slaves and the camels, and they all became his liege-men and his
retainers, to the number (according to that which is said) of fifty thousand horse. Moreover, the folk heard of him and flocked to him from all sides;
whereupon he divided [the spoil amongst them] and gave gifts and abode thus three days, and there came presents to him. Then he bade set out for
Akil's abiding-place; so they fared on six days and on the seventh day they came in sight of the camp. El Abbas bade his man Aamir forego him
and give Akil the glad news of his cousin's coming. So he rode on to the camp and going in to Akil, gave him the glad news of Zuheir's slaughter
and the conquest of his tribe..When she had made an end of her song, Queen Es Shuhba arose and said, 'Never heard I from any the like of this.'
And she drew Tuhfeh to her and fell to kissing her. Then she took leave of her and flew away; and all the birds took flight with her, so that they
walled the world; whilst the rest of the kings tarried behind..King Shehriyar marvelled at these things and Shehrzad said to him, "Thou marvelledst
at that which befell thee on the part of women; yet hath there befallen the kings of the Chosroes before thee what was more grievous than that
which befell thee, and indeed I have set forth unto thee that which betided khalifs and kings and others than they with their women, but the
exposition is long and hearkening groweth tedious, and in this [that I have already told thee] is sufficiency for the man of understanding and
admonishment for the wise.".?THE FIFTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..99. The History of Gherib and his brother Agib dcxcviii.When Sindbad the
Sailor had made an end of his story, he bade his servant give the porter an hundred mithcals of gold and said to him, "How now, my brother! Hast
ever in the world heard of one whom such calamities have betided as have betided me and hath any suffered that which I have suffered of
afflictions or undergone that which I have undergone of hardships? Wherefore it behoveth that I have these pleasures in requital of that which I
have undergone of travail and humiliations." So the porter came forward and kissing the merchant's hands, said to him, "O my lord, thou hast
indeed suffered grievous perils and hast well deserved these bounteous favours [that God hath vouchsafed thee]. Abide, then, O my lord, in thy
delights and put away from thee [the remembrance of] thy troubles; and may God the Most High crown thine enjoyments with perfection and
accomplish thy days in pleasance until the hour of thine admission [to His mercy]!".115. The Malice of Women dcccclxxix.? ? ? ? ? p. The
Sixteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.? ? ? ? ? Hath spent thereon his substance, withouten stint; indeed, In his own cloak he wrapped it, he tendered it
so dear. (116).When King El Aziz heard the damsel's song, her speech and her verses pleased him and he said to El Abbas, "O my son, verily, these
damsels are weary with long versifying, and indeed they make us yearn after the dwellings and the homesteads with the goodliness of their songs.
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Indeed, these five have adorned our assembly with the excellence of their melodies and have done well in that which they have said before those
who are present; wherefore we counsel thee to enfranchise them for the love of God the Most High." Quoth El Abbas, "There is no commandment
but thy commandment;" and he enfranchised the ten damsels in the assembly; whereupon they kissed the hands of the king and his son and
prostrated themselves in thanksgiving to God the Most High. Then they put off that which was upon them of ornaments and laying aside the lutes
[and other] instruments of music, clave to their houses, veiled, and went not forth. (144).11. The Voyages of Sindbad the Sailor ccxliv.It is related
that Ibn es Semmak (162) went in one day to Er Reshid and the Khalif, being athirst, called for drink. So his cup was brought him, and when he
took it, Ibn es Semmak said to him, "Softly, O Commander of the Faithful! If thou wert denied this draught, with what wouldst thou buy it?" "With
the half of my kingdom," answered the Khalif; and Ibn es Semmak said, "Drink and God prosper it to thee!" Then, when he had drunken, he said to
him, "If thou wert denied the going forth of the draught from thy body, with what wouldst thou buy its issue?" "With the whole of my kingdom,"
answered Er Reshid: and Ibn es Semmak said, "O Commander of the Faithful, verily, a kingdom that weigheth not in the balance against a draught
[of water] or a voiding of urine is not worth the striving for." And Haroun wept..? ? ? ? ? Full many a man incited me to infidelity, But I refused,
for all the talk wherewith they set on me.
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